WHITE WOMAN LANE SCHOOL

White Woman Lane, Sprowston, Norwich, NR6 7JA Telephone: 01603 419203 Fax: 01603 424651 Email: office@whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk Website: www.whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk Twitter:



Best News ...

Dear Parents/ Carers.

@whitewomanlane

The Week Ahead

26th Mon. Ready, Steady Read Assembly

> Tag Rugby Yrs 5&6 Lunchtime, 12,35pm Raspberry Pi Club Selected Yr 6 pupils 12.45 - 13.25

Dance Club School Hall 3.20 - 4.20pm

Korfball Finals UEA 3.30 - 7pm (Yr 4 team A and Yr 5)

27th WWL's Got Talent final Tues Please remember props and costumes!

> Guitars lessons am Year 3 library Korfball Yrs 3&4 Lunchtime, 12.35pm Year 5 Boys Football Match Home v Ashleigh

28th Wed. Celebration Assembly 9am

Keep it Moving School Hall 8,30a,m Guitar lessons am Year 3 library Keyboard lessons pm Mobile

Woodwind lessons pm ICT Suite Skillforce- The Princes Trust 4.30pm finish

School Disco

** LAST DAY OF TERM **

Thurs, 29th School Closed for Easter. School re-opens Monday 16th April

HOUSE POINT TOTALS!



Buckingham (Green) Total 55 Balmoral (Blue) Total Sandringham (Yellow) 2 50 Total Windsor (Red) Total

Congratulations to Buckingham this week.

THE ATTENDANCE CUP



Was awarded to

4G

With attendance of 100% for the week 12th - 16th March 2018



Message from Mr Maynard, Guitar Tutor

A vacancy has become available for guitar lessons at 8.40am on Wednesdays. For further details please contact the school office. Thank You.





GOLDEN BOOK AWARD

Congratulations to the following pupil for providing us with 'WOW' moments and for being entered into our Golden Book;

Saraya Bissett, Max Southern and Kimberly Clarke-Banham



Sports for Schools is a competition which involves schools and communities collecting tokens for a chance to win a share of a £20,000 sports kit cash pot.

Where can I collect tokens?

Tokens will be printed in the following papers:

- ·Eastern Daily Press
- Norwich Evening News
- Great Yarmouth Mercury
- The Lowestoft Journal
- Beccles & Bungay Journal
- Dereham Times

When does the competition start and finish?

From Monday, February 5, a token will be printed in every edition of our newspapers up until April 14.

How do I start collecting?

Tokens will be printed every day in the EDP and Evening News and each week in the weekly publications.

There will be one token a day but watch for bonus tokens (especially throughout half term) and two tokens every Saturday (one token a week plus bonus tokens in the weekly publications).

Please ask your child to post your collected tokens in the box situated in the schools main entrance.

Thank you for your support and cooperation.





Wednesday 28th March-School Disco



The Friends of White Woman Lane have organised a school disco to enable our children to have fun and to also raise funds for the school.

The disco begins at 7.00pm and the children will not be let into school before then, so please ensure children do not arrive at school before this time. The main school entrance by the office is the door to use. Parents coming by car should note that, for safety reasons, the school car park cannot be used to drop children off. The Friends charge £1.00 for entrance and children can bring some pocket money to buy drinks, snacks and glow sticks throughout the evening.

Drinks

Fizzy 20p, Squash 10p

Sweets

from 5p

• Glow Sticks, Bracelets, Glasses, Bunny Ears, necklaces, pendants all from 50p

All pupils must be collected at the end of the evening by an adult. Children leave the hall through the main entrance and we suggest you meet your children in the car park and by the main school gate. The school gate is closed so cars cannot use the car park at the end of the disco. We stagger the finish to make it a little easier to reunite parents and children as follows;

- Year 3 will leave at 8.50pm
- Year 4 will leave at 8.55pm
- Years 5 and 6 will leave at 9.00pm.

These procedures are tried and tested and have worked well in the past so we are all looking forward to an enjoyable evening for the children.

Please note that children should not bring mobile phones with them to the Disco. As all children are required to be collected by an adult there is no need for any child to have a mobile phone with them. Thank you for your cooperation with this matter.





TALK HOMEWORK

Each week we send a Talk Homework activity home and we would be very grateful for your support.

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills, which in turn will help them with their writing. "If a child can't say a sentence then they can't write it either!"

Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the questions below;

I would like you to think of the word generosity. How can you show generosity to other people? Talk about all the ways you can think of that would embody the meaning of the word generosity. Can you think of a time when someone has shown you great generosity? How were they generous? How did it make you feel?



Thank you for your support in helping your child.



We would like to say a HUGE thank you to everyone who took part in the sponsored *Ready, Steady, Read* activity.

We are SUPER impressed with the enthusiasm and commitment shown by so many of our pupils who together have, so far, raised an amazing

£699.92.

This will entitle us to over £1000 worth of books for the school...WOWZER!!

Well done everyone!





Korfball Tournament Report

On Wednesday 14th March Year 3 took part in the Spring Term Korfball tournament at the Open Academy High School. There were 5 teams - 2 WWL teams, 2 Sprowston teams and 1 team from Bignold. Each team played each other and were given 2 points for a win and 1 point for a drawn game. The two teams who finished with the most points were awarded gold and silver medals. Well done to the 6 players who have joined the squad this term and were playing in their first tournament, and it was good to see the attacking and defending skills and teamwork of all the players improve throughout the tournament.

Congratulations to all the Y3 players for working so hard and playing so well - Harry, Reuben, Jackson, Evie, Jess, Lola, Yasmina, Ella, Kieron, Oscar and Teddy.

The results were:

Sprowston B v WWL A 2-2 (Jackson, Reuben)

Sprowston A v WWL B 3-0

WWL A v Sprowston A 0-1

WWL B v Bignold 0-1

WWL A v Bignold 3-1 (Jackson, Harry 2)

Sprowston B v WWL B 1-1 (Teddy)

WWL B v WWL A 2-3 (Harry 2, Reuben 2, Kieron)

WWL A came a fantastic 2^{nd} , only losing 1-0 to Sprowston A who took the gold medals this time. WWL B came 5^{th} .

Thank you to everyone who came to support, to Mr Dunn for coaching and to Alan for driving the minibus.









STARS OF THE WEEK



Mya-Rose Moss 35T

For her fantastic sense of rhythm in the Calabash dance during P.E. Well done Mya!

Daniel Dady 3ST

For his fantastic sense of rhythm in the Calabash dance during P.E. Well done Daniel!

Torrie Rhodes 4P

For an excellent tale about a hare in Literacy.

Zach Harmer 4P

For a conscientious attitude towards his Literacy and Maths work.

James New 45

For creating a very detailed and imaginative abstract piece of dream art.

Summer-Jo Myers 45

For creating a brilliant piece of work explaining the four stages of the water cycle in class and then creating a second version in her own time.

Libby Croydon 5R

For being really 'on it' learning all the ways to use fractions this week - you've never given up when it's got tough - well done 'The Croydonator!'

Henry Mann 5R

For being prepared to speak out and ask for help if he is unsure of something. An example that many others should follow - well done!

Joshua Wicks 5R

For being such great mini teaching assistants to set 2, learning fractions.

Gracie Britcher 5R

For being such great mini teaching assistants to set 2, learning fractions.

Ethan Barnes 65

For stepping up during group work to talk in front of the class when his group needed him.

Lilli-Mae Durrant 6S

For performing a well thought out role play about King Athelstan and King Albert The Great.

Ruby Watkins 65

For performing a well thought out role play about King Athelstan and King Albert
The Great

Kayleigh Wright 6Q

For putting a huge effort into her half term literacy homework and producing two wonderful pieces of work.

Coby Walton-Giles 6Q

For working enthusiastically and helpfully during small group work with Mrs Wagstaff



